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President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Helen Griffith, Cindy Waechter, Pat Schultze, Carol Calentine, Dave Elder, Linda Bruno, and Bob Teweles.  Guests attending:  Cindy Martin, TMGA Director.    
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of December 13, 2012 were approved.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter gave the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  Bob Davis made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report, Helen Griffith seconded, and the motion carried.  The approved Treasurer’s report will be filled subject to audit.
Audit Committee. Peggy Jones said that Jennifer Wilson and Lynn Pfullmann will conduct the audit report and submit to Cindy Waechter.  

Transfer Request.  Travis Franke received a request from Amanda Edwards, a Master Gardener from Alabama in good standing, for a transfer to the Guadalupe County Master Gardeners.  Dave Elder made a motion that Amanda could transfer to GCMG’s if she can do the following.  
1. Purchase a copy of the Master Gardener Handbook.

2. Attend the next available GCMG Training course at ½ the full tuition rate, plus cost of criminal background check.

3. Pass a new criminal background check prior to volunteering time on any GCMG projects

4. Pay prorated annual dues based on time of certification.
Bob Teweles seconded, and the motion carried.  Also, if Amanda would like to start volunteering before she becomes a GCMG, she could, as long as a criminal background check is done prior to volunteering.
Guadalupe County Community Garden.   Linda said that not only will Pulte Homes donate a 20 x 15 foot structure for the garden, they will also put down crushed granite and a border on the outside of the structure.  Linda had a picture of the permanent sign from a local sign company that will be placed at the entrance of the Guadalupe County Tax Office on 1101 Elbel Road in Schertz, Texas.  The sign will have the Texas Master Gardener logo on it, and “Guadalupe County Community Garden” on it.  There will also be changeable letters to announce different events, etc. and this will be covered with plastic.
Associate Status:  Several members have requested Associate Status.  In December the Board approved to accept Gillian Siemens, and Marika Bordes as Associate members.  Barbara Gettig has requested Associate status so David Elder made a motion to accept her request, and Cindy Waechter seconded.  Motion carried.

Location change for GCMG Board Meetings:  Linda Bruno will check with the Marion Library to see if the room is available on the second Thursdays of the month for the GCMG Board meetings.  If available, the Board will meet there since it is midway location for the Board members.
Policy and Procedures Manual:  Peggy Jones said that this manual needs to be reviewed every two years.  Cindy Waechter and Jose Contreras will review the manual.

Reports:  Cindy Waechter, Bob Teweles and Pat Schultze have been gathering the reports needed to send to the Texas Master Gardeners. 
· List of Association membership and contact information
· Name of the County Extension Agent who will serve as advisor to the Association

· List of Elected Officers, Group Name, and Year Group Began

· Copy of By-laws, Articles of Incorporation, 501 (C)(3) documentation, EIN

· Copy of IRS form 990 or 990-N, filed annually

· Current financial statement and budget for the coming year

· Annual Financial Review or Audit Report
Texas Master Gardener Meeting at A&M:  Cindy Martin and Dave Elder will attend on February 2 at A&M.

Junior Master Gardener Planning Meeting:  Peggy Jones said that on January 28 there will be a planning meeting to discuss the Junior Master Gardener’s “teach the teachers” meeting.  They hope to have at least 35 teachers in attendance for the next class in July 2013.  Gina Mullin and Bob Grafe are our only Junior Master Gardener specialists.  Peggy received a thank you letter from the 2012 Junior Master Gardener instructors thanking GCMG for sending them $75.27 for their travel expenses.
GCMG’s Website:  Peggy Jones said that Clara Mae Marcotte answers the requests submitted to our website.  Rose Garden Elementary has requested someone to give a talk on soils.  David Elder said that Gail Johnson just gave a talk on this subject to the Gonzales Master Gardeners.  Peggy forwarded this on to GCMG’s Speakers Bureau chairman, Treva Hicks.
Guadalupe County Master Naturalist – Linda Bruno said that this group wants to start a group in Seguin.   They are part of the AgriLife Extension Service and the Texas Parks and Wildlife.

Volunteer Report:  Carol Calentine will continue asking for volunteers through the newsletter, sign-up sheets at the GCMG meetings, and by emails sent by Dale Odvody.  Carol said that it is difficult to get a chairperson for an event.  It was recommended that after volunteers sign up for an event, the volunteers would choose the chairperson.  The main concern was getting volunteers early, and not wait until the last moment.  Peggy Jones has volunteered to be the Lazy Gardener Fair chairperson, but needs a chair for the Wilson County Gardening Day in Floresville on March 2.

Carol purchased GCMG shirts for Ann and Dale Odvody for their work on keeping everyone’s Volunteer Hours, and will present to them at the January meeting.
Elaine McIntyre will also have a sample of the GCMG khaki shirts that members can order at the January meeting.

Publicity:  Dave Elder would like to get a Facebook editor.  Tracey Pingel has volunteered to do this.  Also, it was recommended that Denise Bonds could help Tracy.

Dave would also like the Board to consider having a Board member that represents the Junior Master Gardening program.

Adjournment:  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
Attachments:

Treasurer’s Report
GCMG Officers:


Peggy Jones, President 


Bob Davis, Past President, deceased


Helen Griffith, President Elect 


Jeff McKee, Vice President


Cindy Waechter, Treasurer


Pat Schultze, Secretary


Carol Calentine, Volunteer Chairman


Dave Elder, Publication Chairman


Linda Bruno, Education Chairmen


Bob Teweles, Master Gardener Training Chairman
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